These are the minutes from the November 7, 2017 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were Mr. Richard Farwell – Chair, Mr. John Dougherty – Board Member, Mrs. Gabrielle Mahoney – Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent, Mrs. Kimberly Dixon - Asst. Health Agent

Mr. Farwell having a quorum called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m.

Meeting Minutes:

Mrs. Mahoney moved to approve the September 19, 2017, and October 10 & 24 meeting minutes, Mr. Farwell seconded the motion; all in favor.

New Business

P. A. Landers, Inc. & Tech Environmental – They presented their plan to have three dust monitoring units placed in three different locations around the neighborhood, two located on 312 & 351Winter Street, and one on 59 Birch Drive, which is deeper into the neighborhood. Tech Environmental will collect data for about two weeks and analyze the particle matter (a.k.a. Dust). Also they will have a weather station site set up at Landers and their staff will continue to monitor all the equipment during the weeks ahead. Mr. Dougherty asked the residents that attend the meeting, if they were satisfied with the Tech Environmental plan and they will proceed with the testing. They will attend the December 19, 2017 Board of Health meeting and share their results.

Septic Plan Approvals:

<u>376 Myrtle Street</u> –Grady Consulting, LLC – S-17-96 – Plans dated 10/24/17, Plans approved as submitted.

38 Old Bridge Road – Merrill Associates, Inc. – S-17-95 - Plans dated 11/07/17 with a 4 bedroom septic, Mrs. Mahoney motioned to approve the plan with the requested variance, Mr. Dougherty second, all in favor.

Additional Permits:

Irrigation Well Permit Approval:

PW-17-35 – Dave Delaney – 1775 Washington Street

PW-17-36 – Steve Blumberg – 113 Setterland Farm Road- Well installed prior from 1995

All Permits: permits for 2018 are being processed and signed

Mrs. Mahoney moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty second; so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:27 p.m.

BOARD OF HEATH